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Kwe, Good afternoon, Bonjour, thank you for the opportunity to speak and be 

heard today. My name is Pam Lovelace, I am honoured and privileged to 

represent the most beautiful district in Halifax Regional Municipality, Hammonds 

Plains -St. Margarets. I am also a Halifax Water Board Commissioner and member 

of that Audit and Finance Committee; I sit on HRM's Environment and 

Sustainability Standing Committee, Vice Chair of HRM's Transportation Standing 

Committee, Board member of Nova Scotia Federation of Municipalities, Vice Chair 

of the National Transit Management Board for the Canadian Urban Transit 

Association, past Deputy Mayor, among other positions. 

I represent close to 30,000 constituents in my district with twice the number of 

electors as my MLA represents. Almost all of Hammonds Plains-St Margarets is 

outside the urban service boundary, yet we are seeing immense growth putting 

pressure on our transportation network, ground water table, environment, first 

responders and emergency services, and our social network including food banks. 

I would prefer if HRM Council had the opportunity to work constructively with the 

provincial government in writing amendments to the Halifax Charter, rather than 

this volun-told approach which is feeling old and tired. It wasn't that long ago I 

was sitting in this chair explaining to you all why Bill 225 was inappropriate and 

out of line. 
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